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Thank you for your information request, received on 24 February 2021. You asked the
London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following
information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):

“I would be most grateful if you could provide me with details relating to Phase 4
(primary school) of Fish Island Village. Could you please confirm whether it is still in
the LLDC's intentions to build a primary school on the site and what is the predicted
timescale for a detailed planning application to be submitted. If the plan to build a
primary school has been dropped could you please confirm the reasons behind it and
what alternative uses/timescale is LLDC considering for the re-development of the
site.”

| can confirm that the Legacy Corporation holds information which falls within the scope of
your request. The “The Planning Obligation by Agreement made pursuant to section 106 of
the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 and other powers enabling relating to Neptune
Whart, Fish Island between (1) London Legacy Development Corporation (2) The Mayor and
Burgesses of the London Borough of Tower Hamlets, (3) Neptune Wharf Ltd, dated 27th
March 2014” contains the information you have requested and is publicly available on the
Legacy Corporation planning register under the reference: 12/00210/OUT. Due to the size,
the document is published in three parts and direct links have been provided below:

Part 1, Pages 1 to 5, plus plans.

Part 2, Pages 6 to 44.
Part 3, Pages 45 to 64.

The education obligations are in Schedule 1 which is in Part 2. The Legacy Corporation is
aware of the obligations and has been and will continue to liaise with the London Borough of
Tower Hamlets Education Department to discuss how these can be best delivered.
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If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request an internal review of our decision, you should write to:

Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10, 1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London, E20 1EJ

Email: FOl@londonlegacy.co.uk

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Woycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





